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STOCKPORT COUNCIL 
EXECUTIVE REPORT – SUMMARY SHEET 

 
Subject:  Stockport Road West & The Broadway junction, Bredbury 
 
Report to: (a) Werneth Area Committee    Date:  Monday, 29 July 2024 
 

Report of: (b) Director of Place Management 
 
Key Decision: (c)      NO / YES (Please circle) 
 
Forward Plan         General Exception      Special Urgency (Tick box) 
 
Summary: 
 
To approve the cost for a traffic survey commissioned by Transport for Greater 
Manchester (TfGM) at the junction of Stockport Road West and The Broadway, Bredbury.  
 
Recommendation(s): 
 
The Director of Place Management requests that the Werneth Area Committee consider 
and comment upon the following proposals and recommend that the Cabinet Member for 
Parks, Highways & Transport Services approves costings for a traffic survey 
commissioned by TfGM at the junction of Stockport Road West and The Broadway, 
Bredbury. 
Relevant Scrutiny Committee (if decision called in): (d)  
Communities & Transport Scrutiny Committee 
 
Background Papers (if report for publication): (e) 
 
There are none. 
  

Contact person for accessing   Officer: Gemma Brady 
background papers and discussing the report    gemma.brady@stockport.gov.uk  
 
‘Urgent Business’: (f)  YES / NO  (please circle) 
 
Certification (if applicable) 
 
This report should be considered as ‘urgent business’ and the decision exempted from 
‘call-in’ for the following reason(s): 
 
The written consent of Councillor                                 and the Chief Executive/Monitoring 
Officer/Borough Treasurer for the decision to be treated as ‘urgent business’ was obtained 
on                                  /will be obtained before the decision is implemented. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 Werneth Area Committee Meeting: Monday, 29 July 2024 
 

Stockport Road West & The Broadway junction, Bredbury 
   

Report of the Director of Place Management 
 

 

1. INTRODUCTION AND PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1 To approve the cost for a traffic survey commissioned by Transport for Greater 

Manchester (TfGM) at the junction of Stockport Road West and The Broadway, 
Bredbury. 

 
2. BACKGROUND 

 
2.1. Bredbury & Woodley Ward Councillors requested that Network Management 

investigate the option of a right turn filter arrow turning from Stockport Road West 
onto The Broadway following concerns raised that there is insufficient time for 
motorists to turn right when the lights are on green due to the volume of traffic flow 
in the opposite direction. 
 

2.2. To facilitate this request, TfGM will commission a survey to determine if a filter arrow 
is required.  

 
3. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

 
3.1. The cost for the traffic survey would be £2,300, to be funded from the Bredbury & 

Woodley delegated ward budget.  
 

4. TIMESCALES 
 

4.1. Installation is approx. 8-10 weeks after ordering, with the data expected to be 
available 4-6 weeks following completion of the survey. 
 

5. CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

5.1. The Director of Place Management requests that the Werneth Area Committee 
consider and comment upon the following proposals and recommend that the 
Cabinet Member for Parks, Highways & Transport Services approves costings for a 
traffic survey commissioned by TfGM at the junction of Stockport Road West and 
The Broadway, Bredbury. 

 
 
Background Papers 

 
There are no background papers to this report. 
 
Anyone wishing further information please contact Gemma Brady 
gemma.brady@stockport.gov.uk 


